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Next Meeting: 

January 4, 2018 ~  7:00 p.m. 

 

St. Philomena School 

Student Activities Center 

324 Corys Lane 

Portsmouth, RI 

(Handicapped accessible) 

 

Board Members 

President: Gail Palazzolo 

Vice President:  Susan Rood 

Secretary:  Veronica Mays 

Treasurer:  Sue Bates 

 

Newsletter Editor   

Catherine Hawkes 

 

Guild Photographer 

Susan Rood 

  

Committees 

Boutique:  Marla Rusling and  

   Leslie Addlem 

Community Service:  Jennie  

   Nestlerode and Peggy McCandless 

Hospitality:  Linda Willoughby 

Librarian:  Norma Jones 

Membership:  Carol Garvey 

Program:  Sarah Sullivan and  

   Lori Bessette  

Quilt Show:  Janet Roche and  

   Kristin Meranda  

Strip of the Month:  Noreen Kissell 

Sunshine:  Carol McOsker 

Raffle Quilt:  TBA 

 

Address 

Quilters by the Sea 

PO Box 708 

Portsmouth, RI  02871 

 

Web Site 

http://quiltersbytheseari.com 

Follow us on Facebook and 

Pinterest:  Quilters by the Sea RI 

 

 Volume 11, Number 5 

QBS Mission Statement 

To instruct, encourage, and develop the art of quilting;  

to share techniques, ideas, and experiences; 

and to extend friendship. 

A MESSAGE FROM 

THE PRESIDENT 

Hello Everyone, 

 

A heartfelt thank you to all who helped 

make our December holiday party a success:  Lori Bes-

sette and her husband Dave and his assistant for the 

lovely musical accompaniment; and Linda and Nancy 

for arranging such a lovely appetizer, dessert, and bev-

erage buffet with food prepared by Guild members.  

Thank you, also, to all who participated in the Ruler 

Challenge proposed by Marla – I know my ruler would 

still be sitting in its package otherwise, and I now have 

a Christmas runner on my dining room table as an add-

ed bonus.  And a special thank you to Chris Bagley for 

displaying her beautiful Peg’s Bear Paw quilt donation 

to be raffled off at the next quilt show. 

 

Lori reminds me that workshops have open spaces, so 

we will have to open the sign-ups soon to other guilds.  

Don’t miss out on an opportunity to try something 

new.  Sign up!  If you haven’t taken a workshop with 

the Guild yet, try it this year.   If you feel you don’t get 

a chance to talk to people at the monthly meetings or if 

it’s difficult for you to strike up a conversation with 

people you don’t know, a workshop is a great oppor-

tunity to get to know some members in a small-group 

setting while doing something new at the same time. 

 

The Guild has secured display space in the Barrington 

Public Library for the entire month of March.  We will 

be asking for some quilts suitable for display to show-

case the talents of our Guild and to promote new mem-

bership interest.  More details to follow at the next  

meeting and in future newsletters. 

           (Continued on page 3.) 
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Quilters by the Sea 2017-18 Calendar 

January 4:  Members’ “Non-Quilting” Talents.  Barbara Niekirk (Rug Hooking),  

Sue Bates (Water Colors), Susan Rood (Chinese Brush Painting), Deb Pereira (Brazilian  

Embroidery), Marla Rusling (Card Making), and Lori Bessette (Calligraphy) will each  

provide a short demonstration to display their talents.  We will then have time to  

interact with the presenters. 

 

February 2:  Pam Weeks of the New England Quilt Museum ~ Antique Quilts and the Stories They Tell 

Please remember to bring in your antique quilts. 

 

March 1:  Amy Friend and the Improvisational Paper Piecing Trunk Show.  Get a preview of Amy’s 

work at her website, During Quiet Time (duringquiettime.com). 

 

  March 2:  Amy Friend Workshop ~ Improvisational Paper Piecing.  First workshop of the  new  

  year.  This is a Friday workshop at the Portsmouth Public Library from 9:30 to 3:30.  Workshop fee 

  is $40.  Please contact Lori Bessette to sign up. 

 

April 5:  Shannon Shirley ~ Eclectic Mix Trunk Show.  Check out Shannon’s website at 

www.onceinarabbitmoon.com. 

 

  April 7:  Shannon Shirley Workshop ~ Introduction to Free-Motion Quilting.  Second work- 

  shop of the year.  At the Portsmouth Public Library from 9:30 to 3:30.  Workshop fee is $45. 

  Please contact Lori Bessette to sign up.  

 

May 3:  Mary Kerr ~ Motherless Quilts Lecture.  Check out Mary’s website at ww.marywkerr.com. 

 

June 7:  Karen Echmeyer ~ Accidental Landscapes and Happy Villages Trunk Show.  Karen’s website is 

at www.quilted-lizard.com. 

 

  June 8:  Karen Eckmeier Workshop at the Portsmouth Public Library.  Third workshop of the year. 

 

2018-19: 

September 6:  Connie Sue Haigle.  Connie Sue is a traveling quilter:  www.appleblossomquilts.com. 

 September 8:  Connie Sue Haigle Workshop.  Fourth workshop of the year. 

October 4:  Shirley Fischer Trunk Show 

 October 6:  Shirley Fisher Workshop.  Fifth workshop of the year. 

November 1:  Member Talent Demonstrations 

December 6:  Holiday Party 

January 3:  Quilt-In 

February 7:  Member Yard Sale 

  

   Name tag 

   Strip of the Month (if participating) 

   Bee Block (if participating) 

   Show and Tell 

   Checkbook (if signing up for workshop) 

P L A N  A H E A D !  
Now that you’ve had a chance to look at the Karen Eckmeier books (were you lucky enough to 

take one home from the December meeting?), perhaps you’ll sign up for the workshop that will 

take place in June 2018.  It will be a Friday workshop (June 8).  The sign-up sheets will be availa-

ble at the January QBS meeting. 
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TREASURER’S NOTES 
  

Just a reminder, dues and workshop checks can be mailed to the address on the mast-

head, or bring check or cash to the meeting. 

 

Quilters By the Sea tote bags are still for sale, $12 each at meetings check or cash.  Buy 

and embellish to make it truly your own. 

                                                    

Our 5-year CD matured on December 7.  The balance was added to our checking ac-

count.  At the January board meeting we will review our account balances and our fi-

nancial needs over the next two years. 

 

Account balances are given monthly and are recorded in the meeting minutes. 

 

        ~ Sue Bates 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  (Continued from page 1.) 

 

It’s not too soon to start thinking about the next quilt show; if you don’t have an invent-

tory of quilts, start planning now.  After the new year, we will start to work on some  

aspects of show preparation, including publicity.  Please let the Quilt Show Committee 

chairpersons (Janet Roche and Kristin  Meranda) know if you have a particular interest in 

helping.  Wishing everyone a happy holiday season, 

 

Happy Sewing,  

Gail 

January PROGRAM: 

“Not Quilting” Member Demonstrations 

In lieu of our usual January meeting, we have planned a “get to know your fellow members” 

event.   Multiple members have volunteered to demonstrate crafts they practice, other than  

quilting: 

Calligraphy  o  Chinese Brush Painting  o  Water Color Painting 

Card Making  o  Rug Hooking  o  Brazilian Embroidery 

This meeting will be less hurried, less structured, and with time to move from table to table to 

watch what other talents your fellow Guild members possess.  We will spend the first hour of the 

meeting watching, asking questions, talking, and socializing.  

 

This idea grew from a Bristol Sew Day where two members brought “not quilting” things to work 

on, and we realized that many of us do things other than quilting.  We will follow the demon-

strations with a brief business meeting and Show and Tell, as usual. 
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Remember, to reward you for your efforts, your 

name will be entered into a raffle drawing for 

every boutique item you bring to each meeting.  

The more items you make, the more chances you 

have to win! 

 

 

 

 

Keep bringin’ on booty for the bambinos! 

(‘Cause you never can have enough baby stuff!) 

 

More ideas: 

Tag blanket 

Hooded towel 

Diaper cover 

Soft head band for the bald fashionista 

Cloth shoes 

(https://shwinandshwin.com/2015/03/12-free-baby-shoe-patterns.html) 

Cloth book 

(Ed.’s favorite:  http://jocelynandjason.blogspot.ca/2011/11/mr-potato-head-quiet-book-pages-10-11.html) 

 

 

 

Monthly Drop-In Sew Days:  Quilters can get together at the Middletown Public Library from 9:30 

a.m. to 12:30 p.m. on the fourth Thursday of each month (except holidays).  Sew day at the Rogers 

Free Library in Bristol are once a month on a Friday from 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.  2018 dates will 

be announced soon. 

 

St. George’s School, Middletown, RI:   

   Through January 19:  Quilts by Diana Goulston Robinson of the Manhattan Quilt Guild.  See  

   website for hours:  http://www.stgeorges.edu/page.cfm?p=553 

 

New England Quilt Museum, Lowell, MA: 

  Closing December 30:  Embroidery in Quilts and Quilts of Vel Garrick and Louise Thibeadeau 

  January 10 - April 21:  Quilts Japan ~ The 13th Quilt Nihon from Tokyo 

  January 10 to April 29:  The Quilts of Gladi Porsche 

 

RI School of Design Museum, Providence, RI: 

   Closing January 14:  Student Explorations in the Asian Textile Collection 

Now is the accepted time to make your regular annual 
good resolutions.  Next week you can begin paving 
hell with them as usual. 
    ~ Mark Twain 

  
New Year's Resolution:  To tolerate fools more gladly, 
provided this does not encourage them to take up 
more of my time.   ~ James Agate 
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MEMBERSHIP 

  

 

Strip of the Month 
January 

Color: White 

Theme:  Snowflakes, snowmen 

 

Bring TWO strips of cotton fabric 2½” x width of fabric 

(selvage to selvage) in the month’s color and/or theme to 

the monthly meeting.  One lucky winner takes all! 

 

Coming up: 

February:  Red Plaid 

March:  Green  Polka dots 

April:  Blue  Animal prints 

May:  Pink  Flowers 

June:  Yellow  Beach 

 

If you have won the strips in the past and have made a  

project using them, please bring it to a meeting so we can  

all get ideas! 

       ~  

Sunshine and Shadows 

If you have any member news that requires a bit of sunshine,  

please let me know by either phone or e-mail.   

                       ~ Carol McOsker 

~ Carol 

As of the December meeting: 

 

Total Members 101 

 

Member Attendees 38 

New Members 1 

Attendees 39 

Guests 1 

Total Attended 40 

It’s January. 
Now who’s merry? 
Outside it’s 
a bit too airy, 
icy streets 
a bit too glarey, 
sidewalk spills 
if you’re not wary. 
My nose, like Santa’s, 
is a cherry. 
Will this weather 
never vary? 
(There’s no good answer 
to that query.) 
The cats have gotten 
extra hairy. 
Snows grow grimy 
as they tarry. 
(The neighbors’ snowman’s 
kind of scary.) 
I’ve finished all 
the “Tom and Jerry” 
(and gained eight pounds 
from full-fat dairy 
that I’m not tall enough 
to carry). 
Guess I’ll hit 
the cooking sherry 
and try not to think 
about February… 

         ~ C.H. 
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Quilters by the Sea Meeting Minutes 

December 7, 2017 ~ St. Philomena School, Portsmouth, RI 

 

Treasurer’s Report:   

 Checking  $ 4,818.71 

 5 year CD 6,575.77 (Will be moved to checking tomorrow, Friday 12/8/17.) 

 18 month CD 5,021.99 

 Total $16,416.47 

 

Program:  We enjoyed food and sistership. 

 

Ruler Challenge:   

 Joycelyn won in the beginner category 

 Intermediate – Donna – Christmas Tree – mini quick curved ruler 

 Advanced – Sara Jane – Tri-Recs 

Sandy Reynolds, Jennie Nestlerode, Debbie Timby, and Kristin Meranda all won Karen Eckmeier 

books in the drawing. 

 

Strip of the Month:  Chris Bagley won the drawing. 

 

Raffle Quilt:  The 2019 raffle quilt that was donated by Chris was on display. 

 

Programs:  Lori reported that Sue Pritt, our speaker for November, sent us a lovely thank-you 

note.  Upcoming programs: 

 January:  Members display their talents! 

 February:  Pam Weeks of NEQM with “Antique Quilts and the Stories They Tell.” 

 March:  Amy Friend with “Improvisational Paper Piecing,” with a Friday workshop. 

 April:  Shannon Shirley with “Eclectic Mix.” 

Upcoming Sew Dates:  Dec 14 and 15, 2017. 

 

Show And Tell:  Several members shared their work. 

 

Announcement:  Reminder that there will be no board 

 meeting next week. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Veronica Mays 

 

...the URI Historic Textile and Costume Collection 

(Quinn Hall, 55 Lower College Road, Kingston, RI) 

Current exhibit:  “Fashions Typical of Campus Wear ” 

Quilters are invited to schedule a visit for access to the full collection of 30,000 objects. 

For more info, see their website: 

web.uri.edu/tmd/collections-gallery 


